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	RVJFC – 2011 Annual General Meeting
	

	
	

	DATE:
	18th October 2011

	LOCATION:
	Woonona Bulli RSL Club

	
	

	COMMITTEE PRESENT:
	Garry Luyten (President);  Stephen Smart (Secretary); Dave Hughes (Treasurer), Andrew Hardy (Registrar); Troy Bray (Grounds); Tony Maddox (Equipment); Linda Armstrong (SSG Coordinator)

	
	

	MEMBERS:
	Hayley Smart; Renae Walker

	VISITORS:
	Nil

	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Kerri Curren (Canteen); Jeff Charlsworth (Sponsorships); Matt Bell (Roo Ball Coordinator); Michael Benn (Referee Coordinator)

	DISTRIBUTION:
	All Present; all apologies; web site; 


Minutes recorded by Stephen Smart (Total of 5 Pages plus Attachments as indicated)
Meeting started – 7:00pm

Item 1 – 2010 AGM Minutes
MOTION: Confirmation of the 2010 AGM Minutes to be accepted.

Moved: A.Hardy Seconded: S.Smart  For: All, Against: Nil. Motion carried.

Item 2 – President’s Report – Garry Luyten
The President presented the following report;

Extend a warm welcome to everyone who have taken the time to come along tonight. 

For those of you where this may be your first AGM I’ll go through the formalities of the meeting. The purpose of the meting is to finalise the administration of the club for the 2010 financial year in line with the requirements of being an incorporated association. During the meeting we will be reporting on the what we have achieved this year including the financial results. The 2010 Committee will then step down and a new Committee will be elected to take the club through 2011.

Once this is complete there is the opportunity for the new committee to set some policies to take the club through 2012 and beyond. Generally these decisions are not normal “operating” type decisions, but higher level governance type issues.

Where there are decisions made there will be a requirement for a motion to be formed, Moved, Seconded, then there will be discussion for and against the motion. This will be followed by a vote. Each family received one membership to our association as part of their registration fees. Therefore each family is entitled to one vote. Each Committee Member and Life Member is also entitled to one vote. Andrew Hardy, our Registrar, is the keeper of the list of registered members. We will use the sign in sheet as a record of the members that attended.
Tonight marks the formal end to the operation of our club for the 2010 - 11 financial year and I think that overall we can class the year as a very successful one. We attracted more players to our club than in the previous year which is one obvious sign we are on the right track. The real litmus test for us will be whether or not we can continue this trend next year.

This has come as a result of the work of the Committee, in securing the funds and then actually going out and making it happen. The club as a whole owes the hard working committee a great deal of thanks. So, thanks for all the work you have done.

The next round of thanks is to the various businesses that have provided us with support, some in the form of direct financial assistance, and some in the form of goods and services. All of these businesses have been recognised on our web site or at specific events. This support has allowed us achieve a lot of what we have and it would have been possible without the direct involvement of Jeff Charlsworth.

While the change in my work is the main reason I can’t continue as President next tear, after 3 years it is time for a change and someone with some fresh energy and maybe even new ideas to take the reins of the club. I thought I should put down a few pieces of advice to the new committee.

Back yourselves.

There is a massive difference between being “transparent” and being “politically correct”. It is important to document everything we do, especially when it comes to the club finances. This is not negotiable. But we do spend a lot of time worrying about what “someone” will think about the decisions that we make. At the end of the day someone doesn’t come to the meetings, or put any time into running the club. You are all good people with the right intentions. As long as you make it clear what you are doing, you have every right to take advantage of the opportunities that come along, or initiatives that you would like to pursue.

In that regard you will always have my support, and should enjoy the support of the people that matter, those that come along to the meetings. Even if i don’t agree with a decision you will make, I will support it, on the basis that you are having a go, and doing what you see as the right thing for the kids. 

And finally, never underestimate the power of a small group of people and the change that you can all affect.

See Attached Report

Item 3: Treasurer’s Report – David Hughes
Treasurer tabled and presented “Treasurers Report Year Ending September 30 2011” (see attached) along with a number of supporting documents they being;

· General Account Statement 011127042 (see attached)

· Canteen Account Statement 200455562 (see attached)

· Income Statement 2011 (see attached)

· Balance Sheet 2011 (see attached)

· Fee Justification 2012 (see attached)
. 

Item 4 Election of Office Bearers and Ordinary Members of the Committee.

	Position
	Nominated

	President
	Michael Benn

	Secretary
	Stephen Smart

	Treasurer
	David Hughes

	Registrar
	Andrew Hardy

	Equipment Coordinator
	Tony Maddox

	Ground Coordinator
	Troy Bray

	Roo Ball (SSG) Coordinator
	Linda Armstrong

	Canteen Coordinator
	Hayley Smart

	Coaching Coordinator
	VACANT

	Public Officer
	Garry Luyten

	Sponsorship/Club Promotion
	VACANT

	Webmaster
	Garry Luyten

	Referee Co-Ordinator
	VACANT

	Child Protection Officer
	Madeline Holliday

	Social Committee Coordinator
	Renae Walker

	General Committee Member
	VACANT

	General Committee Members
	VACANT


Nominations for above positions were forwarded to the Secretary prior to the meeting. No further nominations were put from the floor. Office Bearers and Ordinary Members of the Committee were accepted by the meeting as stated above.
Item 7 - Russell Vale Women’s Team Proposal

R.Walker explained to the meeting she would like to establish an over 30 womens team under the RVJFC banner. She put a cost structure forward that is relatively cost neutral to RVJFC. The  Over 30’s Women team would pay the $450 club fee for teams using RVJFC facilities and also try to run the canteen. The committee agreed that if sufficient revenue was raised through the Canteen by this team that RVJFC may be in a position in the future to waive the $450 club fee.

A motion was put forward to agree to support the over 30 womens proposal to play under the RVJFC banner on the basis of the proposal that was presented by R.Walker to the committee at the AGM.  Moved G.Luyten Seconded T.Bray For; All, Against; Nil, Carried.

Item 5 – Budget Considerations
Fee Structure for 2012
Treasurer put a proposal to increase our registration fee by $10 per player. A discussion evolved. Motion put by G.Luyten to maintain current fee structure for 2012 season. Seconded L.Armstrong For: All, Against: Nil, Carried

Club Initiatives

Possible Professional Coaching Intitiatives were discussed by the meeting. S.Smart moved that RVJFC organise 2 professional coaching  sessions per team throughout the season with a budget to be provided of $1500. Seconded L.Armstrong For: All, Against; Nil, Carried
G.Luyten moved that RVJFC to ask RVPS if they would like RVJFC to fund a $50 Book/Sport voucher as an end of year award. Seconded D.Hughes  For: All, Against; Nil, Carried S.Smart to organise

D.Hughes moved that a Club Promotional Banner to be purchased for the beginning of 2012. Seconded S.Smart 
For: All, Against; Nil, Carried. D.Hughes to organise

Canteen Storage. Committee to get quotes and set a budget at a future club meeting.

Item 6 – Ground Duty Initiatives
Friday Night Games

Committee proposed that teams that want to have Friday night games must apply in writing to request this. Proposal parameters to be drafted before registration 2012.

Canteen/Ground Management

Committee agreed that a Coaches and Managers info session needs to be organised prior to the commencement of the season. The initiative to have one team per day as duty team to remain.
Item 8 -  Developing a Relationship with another club
Garry Luyten discussed the issues pertaining to maintaining numbers in our club.  Proposed that the club remains open to talking to clubs about ensuring football pathways for all our players of all abilities. Moved G.Luyten Seconded A.Hardy For; All Against; Nil Carried

Item 9 – General Business

Change of Banking Details

1. Hayley Smart is to become the sole signatory to the IMB Everyday Account No. 200455562 (Canteen Account). David Hughes (Treasurer) to maintain internet access to the Canteen Account.

2. Add newly elected President as a signatory on the following IMB Accounts; 

                IMB Everyday Account No.011127042; 

                IMB Investment Account No. 011118331.  

3. The mailing address on all three IMB accounts listed above to be changed to newly elected Treasurer's home address.
4. Existing signatories Stephen Smart (Secretary) and David Hughes (Treasurer), to remain as signatories on IMB accounts. Outgoing President Garry Luyten to be removed as signatory on any and all IMB accounts. 

5. There will remain three signatories for the IMB Accounts, namely Michael Benn, Stephen Smart, and David Hughes. Two of these three signatories are required to endorse cheques.

MOTION: To accept changes to banking details as above.

Moved: S.Smart. Seconded: D.Hughes  For:  All, Against: Nil. Motion carried.

Hayley Smart raised the issue of getting the U8’s for 2012 earlier to train. Committee reinforced the fact that as soon as a child is registered they can train. Club to look at age group training immediately after registration and as a process of the formation of SSG  teams.

Working Bee organised for October 29 1pm

Next Club Meeting Tues Dec 6

Meeting Closed 9:10pm

President – Garry Luyten


Secretary – Stephen Smart


Treasurer – Dave Hughes


A.B.N. -  44 236 154 847
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Phone:  (02) 42 851654       


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:president@rvjfc.com.au" ��president@rvjfc.com.au�


            � HYPERLINK "mailto:secretary@rvjfc.com.au" ��secretary@rvjfc.com.au�


            � HYPERLINK "mailto:treasurer@rvjfc.com.au" ��treasurer@rvjfc.com.au�
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Please address all correspondence to The Secretary PO Box 2057, Woonona East NSW 2517





The Cobras
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